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Master Naturalist Class Coming in April

American Naturalist John Burroughs said, “The best place to study nature is at one’s own home – on the farm, in the mountains, by the sea – wherever that may be.”  
It is so true. You can learn a lot just by watching the birds in your yard, and the plants as they change with the seasons. Even learning to distinguish between frog calls lets you know what species of frog you have. This is just plain neat stuff to know, however, it’s an added bonus when you can take that information and use it to provide better habitat for the species in your area.

The El Camino Real Master Naturalists is sponsoring a training class for people interested in learning more about our natural environment. You will learn about the geology, landscape, plants, and animals of Texas from the experts, who come from either Texas Parks and Wildlife or Texas A&M.
Classes run from April 1, 2010 to November 4, 2010 on the first Thursday of each month from 6:00 pm to 10:00 pm. Class locations will be in Gause and Rockdale. Three to four field trips will be scheduled. These field trips take the place of the class for that month. 

Class size will be limited to the first twenty people who have paid their tuition, which is $150.00. We can hold the class if a minimum of ten people sign up.
I enjoyed taking the classes, and learned a lot from the field trips. My favorite trip was to the Waco Wetlands, where we were given a special tour of the area. It is only a few acres in size, but it provides habitat for many species, while cleaning the water as it moves down the Brazos River into Lake Waco. It would make a wonderful daytrip for anyone needing something to do on the weekend.

It is seeing places like the Waco Wetlands, and the prairie restoration project that A&M is doing in College Station, that teaches you that we can make a huge difference in the survivability of our native plants and animals by restoring just a small amount of land.
The El Camino Real Chapter of the Texas Master Naturalists is an involved group of people. From Thorndale to Buckholts to Gause we have plenty of things you can do. 

The Milam County Nature Fest is our biggest endeavor. The first annual festival is scheduled for June 11 and 12 at Ledbetter Park in Cameron, but we also do things like Adopt-A-Highway, where we not only clean up a parcel of Highway 79 west of Rockdale, but work on identifying the kinds of plant species that are growing along the road.

The Millennium Seed Bank is another project in which we are partnering with the Ladybird Wildflower Center to collect seeds of native Texas plants to be stored in a seed bank in Sweden to help preserve our native heritage.

We have plenty of projects, from big to small, in which you can become involved. You can check those out at our website: grovesite.com/tmn/ecrmn. Don’t worry about not having enough to do, or not knowing what to do, once you become a Master Naturalist. You will have plenty of people willing to help you.
If you have any questions about the class, contact the Milam County Extension Office in Cameron at (254) 697-7045 or email them at milam-tx@tamu.edu. 

Deadline for signing up is March 15.  The application is available on our website, as well as the Extension Office. A background check is required. You will need to go to the Extension Office to fill out the Background Check form.
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